The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:00 pm, on Monday, January 16, 2018 at the Village meeting room, with Mayor O’Neill and Trustee Potts and Trustees Robertson present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor O’Neill opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #8, in the amount of $31,499.53 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the December meeting were approved as presented, upon motion from Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor as amended.
Correspondence
· Village of Cold Spring re: Nelsonville’s receipt of revised Emergency Action Plan

· Ltr. From Doug Cunningham re: requesting the PCNR be again designated the Village’s official paper

· FOIL request from Snyder & Snyder, LLP, representing Homland Towers

· NYC Environmental Protection Statement of Findings

· NYS Dept. of State 

Reports:
Mayor O’Neill reported that:
· Explained what the Emergency Action Plant from Cold Spring.  Trustee Robertson inquired about the contacts – who gets contacted first. Nelsonville is the first to be affected.

· OSI would like to get together to discuss a plan for the Nelsonville Woods. They would like to make it a comprehensive approach involving Philipstown and Cold Spring
· The examined the bridge, and felt there was no issue with it, but the Mayor stated that it was just not experienced hikers going through there.  They stated that they would take that into consideration.
They maintain the trails but any trees overhanging are the Villages responsibilities.  
Trustee Robertson had nothing to report.
Trustee Potts reported that:

· He reported that our streets are clearer from snow than Beacon streets.  Thanks to Marc.  

Old Business
Fire Protection Agreement

Trustee Potts gave a summary of the meeting with the Board the Village of Cold Spring Board of Trustee on January 10 at the Cold Spring Village Hall.  The meeting lasted two hours, and as of today, we have not received a contract as to what was discussed.   He believes that we walked away with an equitable solution in terms of how they are going to divide what the fire company costs are.   They will give us accurate accounting every year as to what it actual costs them to run the fire company.  Those costs will be divided among the three entities that have fire protection service with the Village of Cold Spring.  Nelsonville will pay a percentage of the total cost of the fire company in one lump sum.  Basically if the costs go up our costs go up and vice versa.   So that falls to us to make sure that what they are billing us for is accurate.  Trustee Potts stated that we will see how that plays.  The Mayor stated that he gave them the check for the second payment.  
New Business
Appoint Election Inspector
Upon a motion by Trustte Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor, the following were appointed Elections Inspectors for the March 20, 2018 Village Election:
Margaret Graham

 Judy Meyer

Gloria VanTassel

Election, Registration Resolution

Upon a motion by Trustte Robertson, seconded by Trustee Potts, enacted all in favor, the following Elections Registration was approved:

 WHEREAS, the intent of the Election Law and of this Board is to enable all qualified persons to vote in the general election of the Village of Nelsonville, which will be held at the Municipal Building, 258 Main Street, Pearl Street entrance, on March 20, 2018, between the hours of Noon and 9pm; and, 


WHEREAS, a Registration Day is required to accomplish this action; and, 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that Registration Day will be held for the Village of Nelsonville's General Election as follows;


March 10, 2018, Noon to 5pm, at the Municipal Building, 258 Main Street, Pearl Street entrance.

Open to the Floor

There were no questions from the floor.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm, upon motion of Trustee Potts, seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
